WEST NOTTINGHAM TOWNSHIP

Board of Supervisors Special Meeting Minutes Monday, December 21, 2020

NOTE: Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and the order of Governor Wolf to avoid large gatherings, arrangements were made to hold the meeting online. Information to join the online meeting was posted on the outdoor bulletin board at the municipal building and via fliers on the office door; the invitation was also available on the website and Facebook page.

Chair Tiffany Bell called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was followed by a moment of silence.

The following were in attendance: Tiffany Bell, William Winand, Candace Miller, Chief McFadden, Steve Wacker, Rick Hartlich, Rob Hager, Tom Lander, Mike & Deb Fabrisio, and Pauline Garcia-Allen.

BUSINESS

Goat Hill Barrens: There was concern about people living in the parking lot of the Goat Hill Serpentine Barrens off Red Pump Road. Neighbors to the Goat Hill Serpentine Barrens reported loud noises, yelling, cussing, and drug use by homeless individuals parking over night in the parking lot. Mr. Wacker from DCNR said that over night camping is not allowed without a permit and that no permits have been issued to date. He agreed to work with Chief McFadden on the matter and provided contact information.

USDA Grant Discussion: There was discussion about a USDA Grant/Loan opportunity. Pauline Garcia-Allen attended the meeting to discuss the options and provide some guidance. She suggested the Township prioritize their wants and then begin from there.

PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.

ADJOURNMENT

Mrs. Bell moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:04 p.m. Mr. Winand seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Candace Miller Secretary/Treasurer